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The NSW Department of Education is upgrading the boarding facilities and building a new farm hub at 
Hurlstone Agricultural High School to support the local community. 

Asbestos remediation and investigation works 

Remediation works at the new boarding facilities work site continue, as previously advised. As part of our 
preparatory work to create the new farm hub, and as an added precaution, from Monday 10 July, we will 
undertake further investigations across the future farm hub location to confirm previous negative test 
outcomes prior to the start of construction. The map on the following page shows the new farm hub 
location and the area to be investigated.  

Should the investigation uncover further asbestos containing materials, work will stop in the area until it 
has been removed in accordance with the unexpected finds procedure within the site’s hazardous 
materials management plan.  

Work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education's Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists strictly following all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies and guidelines.  

Start of construction for new farm hub 

Construction of the new farm hub will start from Monday 24 July 2023, under the approved development 
application. The work will start with the demolition of existing buildings to make way for the new 
facilities. The existing office building for farm staff will be replaced by a demountable that will be placed 
outside the construction site. A new temporary road will be installed to provide access for farm staff and 
construction hoardings and fencing will be placed around the entire work site. 

Demolition will involve the use of tools and machines to remove the structures and trucks and other 
vehicles entering and exiting the work site. 

Construction will take place between 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 5pm Saturdays. Work 
will be paused for break periods, in line with school requirements. No work will only occur on Sundays or 
public holidays unless notified.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community are our highest priority, and we 
will minimise impacts on the community at every opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure.  
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Contact us 

If you have any questions about this work you can contact School Infrastructure NSW via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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